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November 25, 2008 

Mary Nichols 
Chair, California Air Resources Board 
1001 I Street 
P.O. Box 2815 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Comments on Air Resources Board Proposed Scoping Plan 

Dear Chair Nichols: 

OFFICE OF THE CHAIRMAN 
AIR RESOURCES BOARD 

As a native Californian I wish to thank you and your exquisite staff for having developed a 
plan to solve a problem that has plagued our state for decades, population growth. 

With the implementation of AB 32 as laid out in ARBs exceptionally thoughtful Scoping 
Plan the following apparent objectives should be substantially attained by 2020. 

I) Expulsion of significant portions of the remaining value added California industry due 
to lower costs and lesser regulatory burdens in other states and nations. The obvious 
benefits of reduction of productive jobs and tax base will be to effectively reduce private 
and public sector employment, an excellent first step in population reduction. 

2) Increase in tax rates and regulations reducing attractiveness of California as a home for 
people and business. With fewer productive jobs in state we can expect State and local 
governments to increase their taxation and regulation on those who remain, encouraging 
more to get the message we really do not want business or the people they hire here. 

3) Energy and transportation costs in California will be substantially increased in relation 
to other parts of the world, reinforcing the message that California has a clear goal of 
reducing population. That should help discourage businesses and people for moving to 
California, and encourage some who are here now to depart. 

4) Once we have established the trend of declining population we will have little need for 
the ability to construct new buildings or infrastructure. That benefits us by reducing the 
sustainable economic environment for tax paying companies, design professionals, material 
producers and vendors, skilled workers, laborers and others, further reducing the need or 
desire for people and assets for production to move to or remain here. When we do need 
those services, out of state and out of country firms will have a competitive advantage over 
firms foolish enough to be based in California, helping to keep people from wanting to live 
here permanently. 
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We have watched with great interest and admiration the skill with which CARB staff has, 
with religious fervor, not allowed legitimate concerns of the populous to be fairly and 
honestly addressed or mitigated by the plan. The elimination of tens of thousands of jobs, 
reduction in economic activity, reduction in tax base, effective taking of the tools of our 
states economic engine and infrastructure support in a way that is presumed to not be 
considered by the courts as a taking, and the reduction in civil liberty as crafted in the plan 
are brilliant and will be effective in reducing the state's population. 

The economic projections by CARB in support of the plan is glorious misdirection that 
artfully obscures the economic reality. Congratulations are clearly in order from those of 
us who adore the plan to reduce economically viable populations in California as a way of 
reducing the overall population of California. 

Excellent plan. Unfortunately, the plan as proposed will cause the atmosphere of planet 
earth and therefore the air over California to be more polluted. We understand that from 
the bureaucratic perspective that is a satisfactory outcome as long as the agency flourishes. 

With the deepest admiration, 

~~ 
Executive Director Pro Tern 


